
From:
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: save the fair grounds and play dog play
Date: Monday, October 24, 2022 11:17:30 AM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
The fairgrounds provides over 12 million dollars in local Economic stimulus Each year 
Nonprofits raised over $450,000 per year on the fairgrounds 
Businesses on the fairgrounds couldn't exist Elsewhere 
Development must be provided by the voters do not take away this open space 
Or annual fair is important to the well-being of all who live here 




